Drop in Surgeries with PCSO Deborah Sleeman, Devon & Cornwall Constabulary.

Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.  

The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest Drop in Surgery which was held on 15th December 2012.
KENTON
Overnight on Sunday 18th November plants where cut back next to the war memorial on the triangle without permission. I have done extensive enquiries regarding this but unfortunately no one has seen or heard anything regarding this.  Please contact me if anyone has any information quoting reference number JG/12/2021.  
On Friday 23rd November a resident in the High Street noticed that their wheelbarrow was missing from the rear of their home.   Although not a valuable piece of equipment, this barrow was heavily relied upon to transport heavy items.  If anyone has any information regarding this please contact me.  
On Friday 3rd November a vehicle was damaged whilst parked in the Warborough Hill area.  The body work was damaged down the full side of this vehicle.  The same happened again on Wednesday 28th November to the same owner.  If anyone has any information regarding this please contact me quoting reference number 645 23/11/2012 or 236 28/11/2012.
I have just recently set up Allotment Watch in Kenton to deter any would be thieves of any of the items from the area.  If anyone has any concerns regarding their plot, then please feel free to contact me for details regarding property marking.

I recently read an article in the Kenton and Starcross newsletter about a motorist who was stopped by an officer regarding going over the solid white line that surrounds the chevron area near to the speed camera in South Town.  I can confirm that there is no offence committed regarding the 'virtual' narrowing in Kenton. There are no regulations associated with the edge of carriageway markings; these are purely used as an advisory system. The officer that informed me has liaised with Highways and they have informed him that there are proposals to review the current arrangement but this will be subject to consultation with the Parish Council and the County Councillor for the area.

POWDERHAM

On Friday 16th November a road closure was set up at the rear of the castle due to flooding.  On Monday the police had reports of vehicles being left in the water.  It would seem either the signs were moved or just plainly ignored!  Could I remind motorists that these signs are usually there for a reason and should be adhered to, failure to so could have a detrimental effect!
Overnight on the 2nd December a large Biffa bin was removed from outside the Starcross Yacht Club never to be seen again! This has to be replaced at the cost of the Yacht club and could be expensive.  If anyone does see a Biffa bin either in a bush/field or in the water to please call either myself or 101 quoting reference number JG/12/ 2099.

There have been reports of some rather large pot holes on the back road behind Powderham.  I believe motorists should take care when travelling along that stretch of road as damage could occur to your vehicles.

STARCROSS

I have just recently set up Allotment Watch in Starcross to deter any would be thieves of any of the items from the area.  If anyone has any concerns regarding their plot, then please feel free to contact me for details regarding property marking.
Overnight on Sunday 2nd December a crime was committed when someone had taken the straw from the roof of the seated area next to the car park and set fire to it on one of the picnic tables causing over £200 worth of damage.  If anyone has any information regarding this then please contact me quoting reference JG/12/2097.

A windscreen wiper was reported to have been ripped off vehicle that was parked on the Strand over night on Sunday 25th November. If anyone knows anything relating to this then please contact me quoting reference number JG/12/2051
On Thursday 6th December a member of the community was concerned regarding Unicef collectors in the area.  I can confirm, after calling Unicef, that their representatives where in the area and indeed genuine, and not bogus, which was suspected.

It has been brought to my attention that vehicles are parking inconsiderately in Hamilton Grove.  I have placed reminders on offending vehicles but would like to request that the keepers of the vehicles in that area refrain from parking on corners and pavements to allow the smooth flow of traffic and kept clear for pedestrians.

At 17.30 on Monday 3rd December while I was traveling along New Road next to the Golf course I saw a young male on a push bike in dark clothing and no lights.  I witnessed other drivers swerve to avoid this male and he was very lucky not to have been hurt!  As we all know it is pitch black along that stretch of road and I would like to remind parents that they have a duty of care to their children to keep them safe when they are out and about in the village.  

COCKWOOD
Whilst doing patrols of the school area I am still experiencing parents stopping on the yellow Zig Zag area to drop off their children.  Could I remind parents not to continue this activity as it compromises the children’s safety.  
DAWLISH WARREN
I received a report of drivers causing Anti Social behaviour in their vehicles in the car park.  Apparently this is occurring most weekends in the early hours.  If anyone does see or hear these activities, please report this as soon as they can.
Now that the colder weather is here myself and the other officers in Dawlish are getting increasingly concerned regarding homeless people.  If anyone knows of or suspects anyone who is homeless and possibly sleeping rough to please contact either myself or call the General Enquiries number to report this so that we can assist.  

I have been approached by Joan Atkins who is the Deputy chair for the Teignbridge Neighbourhood Watch Forum to ask if anyone, who is either a Co-ordinator or Deputy Co-ordinator, who is currently active for Neighbourhood Watch to contact her on 01626 326604 so that she can update her records.  
The next Surgeries will be held on Saturday 12th January 2013 at the WESTBANK charity shop, The Strand, Starcross at 10am, Dolphin Inn in Kenton at Noon & Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge at 2pm.
Deborah Sleeman
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